

- I The meeting was held at the Las Vegas Central Office, 1515 N. Tropicana, #710. Chaired by Lou. He opened with the Serenity Prayer and the GSR Preamble.
- II Minutes (Carol H) emailed by Carol. Carol expressed her gratitude and thanks to the district for suggesting she attend the Spring Area Assembly and funding her trip. It was very generous and very much appreciated. Motion to accept minutes as written made by Bobby F. Motion passed unanimously.
- III Treasurer (Ralph W) Ralph reported for March through May.
Current Checking account: \$4,023.70. Current Savings account: \$1, 456.96
- IV DCM report (Lou P)- Good afternoon, my name is Lou, and I am an alcoholic. Judy, Central Office manager, is here to tell us about the important work she and Central Office do for us here in Southern Nevada AA.

Larissa, the PI/CPC Committee secretary, is here and has graciously agreed to take over the District liaison position for the rest of the year – YAY Larissa!

The Pacific Regional Forum is coming to Las Vegas from July 12-14. I have flyers and information about the event, its purpose, and what you can expect. This forum is held every two years, so please take advantage of it being local. Since it rotates locations within the Pacific Region, it may not return here for some time. You can also find information at nevadaarea42.org.

I also have flyers for the Annual District One Picnic. Please take a few. You can also download a PDF from our website at districtone-nv.org.

Our workshop is at Central Office this afternoon. Please stick around to gain valuable insights about the AA 12 traditions from our very own expert, Ralph. If that isn't enough, we will have food and refreshments.

We have 2 birthdays to celebrate today: Libby with 38 years and Diane with 1 year. Congratulations! We'll have cake after the meeting.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your District Committee Member. I am here to help in any way I can. My phone number is 702-684-1776, and my email is louis@sunrise-marketing.com.

- V ADCM report (DaNella K)-My name is DaNella I am an alcoholic and Alternate DCM. I attended the 80th anniversary celebration of the GV at Central office yesterday. We heard from three speakers and one was our delegate Jake who read his story from the 80th edition of the GV. We played a trivia game which provided fun, excitement and learning opportunities. I was surprised to learn that GVG was once featured in the GV. It was a fun day! Getting ready for the PRF coming to Las Vegas in July. I hope to see you all there. Registration is free and you can register at aa.org. We will be celebrating our Libby with 38 years immediately following this meeting. At 2 p.m. is our District One workshop. Please stay for an afternoon filled with fellowship and fun. Thank you for letting me be of service.

VI Intros and Group reports: **Zoom:** Annette B (GSR), David F (GSR), Gloria W (GSR) Matt K (GSR, H & I Liaison), Oscar Z (GSR)

Present: Bobby F (GSR & Picnic Chair), Tom H (GSR), Lou P (DCM), Tina Y (GSR), Mike S (GSR & Intergroup Liaison), Danielle T (GSR), Carol H (Secretary), Libby G (SAGSC Secretary), DaNella K (Alt DCM), Alfredo M. (GSR), Brenda L (GSR), Diana M (Archives Liaison & Accessibilities Liaison), Diane O (GSR & Alt Secretary), James W (Round-Up Web Chair), Karinda R (GSR), Kevin L (GSR & D1 Workshop), Ralph W (Treasurer), Ruthie B (GSR & GV Liaison), Will (Lost & Found group secretary), Larissa G (PI/CPC), Tracy D (GSR).

Total GSR: 17

VII Committee reports –

- A. Picnic report – (Bobby F)- Bobby has a sign-up sheet for the annual D1 Picnic at Broadbent Park, Oct 12, 2024.
- B. Workshops – (Kevin L)- Today's workshop, “Traditions with Ralph”, 2-4, will have food and refreshments. Kevin is open to new ideas and suggestions for future workshops.
- C. Archives Liaison – (Diana M)- Ronnie D., the Area 42 Archivist, arrives most Saturday mornings to Central Office and continues to organize and update the Area 42 Archives Room from 9:30 to 11 a.m.

An anonymous donor gave away some rather rare and historical books to our Archives. Also, during this last month, the archivist was dedicated to collating the NAGSC and SAGSC binders and segregating the past Delegate General Service Conference binders. Some of our past Delegates have additional material from their term of service and to organize this documentation side by side for easier research is a task more complicated than it sounds. If you have any interest in Archives, please reach out by email to dillionronnie00@gmail.com. Or for more detailed information call the LV Central Office: 702-598-1888.

- D. H & I - (Matt K)- It was a pleasure to attend my first two H&I meetings at Central Office as the new H&I Liaison for District 1. Panels are all running well. There is a new Panel that is being created for the Henderson Jail and it falls within our District. We are in the process of developing a Men’s meeting to bring every Wednesday at 7:30 and is being headed by our own Mike D. We have about 14 volunteers that are going through the background check process right now. We hope to have the meeting up and running in the next few weeks. We do need female volunteers to bring a women’s meeting to the Henderson Jail. Please help spread the word. Volunteers can reach out to me at 702-429-3049 or matthewkohl@yahoo.com. Paperwork is minimal and easy to fill out.

In addition, Spring Mountain Treatment Center has requested panels at facilities. Currently in the works on getting the details to set up the panels. Volunteers will be needed. Stay tuned.

Last, there is an H&I workshop at Central Office on Saturday, June 29th from 3pm-5pm. Workshop includes an Ask It Basket, Discussion on Bridging The Gap and a Mock Panel. Food and drinks will be provided. This workshop will be great for anyone who currently does panels or is interested in getting involved in bringing panels to Hospitals and Institutions. Thank you for letting me be of service. Best regards, Matt Kohl

E. Grapevine - (Ruthie B.) Happy birthday grapevine!

07/19-07/21 - CampNic in Ely - Grapevine will host a writing workshop, book fair, and trivia contest on the 20th.

07/21 - Mt. Charleston Picnic (District 7) Volunteers will be setting up a table.

09/06-09/08 - Area 42 Assembly in Tonopah: Grapevine will be setting up a table.

October - District 1 and 5B usually have picnics. We will be reaching out to see if they would like us to be there.

11/28/11/30 - Grapevine will set up for Roundup and host a writing workshop.

Next Meeting will be on July 30th at 6m.

Books available:

"Thank you For Sharing": 60 years of Letters To The AA Grapevine.

"Spiritual Awakenings II": More Journeys of the Spirit.

"Fun in Sobriety": How AA members learn to live sober and enjoy life to its fullest.

"Forming True Partnerships": How AA members use the program to improve relationships. And, of course the book featured by one of the speakers at our recent 80th Birthday celebration. "Take me to Your Sponsor" Best Jokes & Cartoons from AA Grapevine. We have an ample supply of these publications available, so please take advantage of these resources.

Meeting ID: 856 8901 3390 (pass code: 009776)

***Go to aagrapevine.org to find out more about the podcast, Instagram, audio books, and the app!

F. Hotline (Paul H.) – (Report read by Carol) District One Hotline commitment is the 2nd Sunday of the month 8 p.m. through 8 a.m. Monday morning. The hotline is going very well, however,

we do need someone to volunteer for October 13th 8 p.m. to October 14th 8 a.m.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service. If anyone would like to volunteer for District 1 Hotline, contact me at:

Paul Harvey, Jr. 702/580-3903, sanddogpjh13@gmail.com

G. PI/CPC (Larissa G)

- "Welcome The Newcomer" event Sept 22, 11-2
- Draft format for the event: Setup 9-11
- Meet & Greet 11-12
- Newly sober people meeting members of the fellowship
- Show the newcomer how to load onto their phone:
 - the Meeting Guide app
 - the Grapevine app

- the Grapevine Podcast
- the A.A. and Grapevine Youtube channels
- how to find A.A. meetings in their neighborhood
- Talk about sponsorship
- Potluck Lunch 12-1
- Speaker/Discussion Meeting 1-2
- Sobriety Countdown & Closing 2-2:15
- Cleanup 2:15-3

Will need volunteers from the fellowship to help setup/cleanup; be greeters; donate potluck side dishes & desserts; participate in the speaker/discussion meeting.

- H. Accessibilities Liaison – (Diana M.) Accessibilities Liaison – (Diana M.) Hi, my name is Diana. I am an alcoholic and the District 1 liaison, co-chair of the Accessibilities Committee as well as it's bi-lingual member. Meetings to Go is our meeting service to aid homebound AA members and for ones staying in long-term care. If you'd like to join our volunteers or know someone needing this service, please contact Joan R. at joanrservice@gmail.com.

I am working together with Joan to create a resource flyer containing webpage QR codes for ASL meetings online, links for the Hispanic LV Central Office/Intergroup website, and the Spanish Language meeting list, as well as other resources that can help groups accommodate diverse alcoholics.

This fall, we plan to hold a roundtable hybrid discussion for Seniors in Sobriety on October 26, 2024, from 2 pm to 4 pm at the Las Vegas Central Office. Our planned speakers are Greg M., Ralph W., David W., Grace L., Libby G., and Ruth J. Please contact Accessibilities member Darryl B. via email at darryldude76@gmail.com or Joan R. if you would like to participate.

If you are interested in joining the Accessibilities committee please come to our next meeting which will be held on Monday, June 24, 2024, at 7 pm via Zoom. We always meet on the fourth Monday of the month.

The meeting ID: 833 0643 2783; password: handofaa.

- I. Intergroup – (Mike S.) – Matt K attended & presented report

It was a pleasure to attend the Intergroup meeting this June for Mike while he was on vacation. Currently the Hotline is in need of volunteers for Monday's & Friday's: 8:00 am -12:00 pm. Volunteers also needed for the phone transfer position. Central office is currently facing a deficit with funds.

Founders Day was a huge success as they had 183 People in attendance. The event raised \$1,444 in funds for Central Office. Intergroup is looking for a volunteer to head up Founders Day 2025

Upcoming Events:

- 2024 Regional Forum July 12-14. Flyer on the group Facebook page
- 2024 Fall Area Assembly - Matt (GSR) will be in attendance
- 2025 International Convention. Happens every 5 years. Will be in Vancouver, BC, Canada on July 2-6, 2025. www.aa.org

(Update on the policy on 'rent charges' for Intergroup/Central Office)

Regarding the "rent" for the room has always been 40% of the basket (since being on Tropicana Ave.) for all AA Meetings (standard AA meetings, Committee Meetings, District Meetings, and other Service Events/meetings, SAGSC, Workshops, etc.) regardless of the number of attendees or time length of the meetings.

This new hourly charge is only for AA related events, such as Birthday celebrations, Memorials, etc. where many non-AA members (such as al-anon & friends of AA) may be attending and therefore it would be inappropriate to pass the basket.

VIII Tradition Summary

Tradition 6 Summary presented by DaNella K.
Carol H. will present on Tradition 7 Summary next month.

IX Concept Summary

Concept 6 Summary presented by Libby G.
Danielle T. will present Concept 7 Summary next month.

X Passed the basket for the 7th Tradition.

XI Old Business – District One needs a new PI/CPC Liaison. Lou nominated Larissa G. for the position; Brenda seconded and the vote was unanimous.

New ideas for Kevin's future workshops: 7th Tradition, GV Writing, P.A.I. (Proposed Agenda Items) the steps and the process involved.

XII New Business- Judy P, Las Vegas Central Office Manager was present to discuss what Intergroup does and what it doesn't do.

Central office or Intergroup, is an AA service office that involves partnership among groups in a community - just as AA groups themselves are partnerships of individuals. Central Office is established to carry out certain functions common to all groups- functions that are best handled by a centralized office - and it is usually maintained, supervised and supported by these groups in their general interest.

It exists to aid the groups in their common purpose of carrying the AA message to the alcoholic who still suffers.

Among the many functions of the Central Office include:

- Connecting callers to local AA meetings, or 12th step calls
- Maintaining & updating meeting lists
- Providing space for AA events or meetings
- Maintaining & selling AA Conference-approved Literature, tokens/chips
- Exchange of information for PI/CPC, Correctional facilities & treatment centers, Accessibilities.
- Bulletin board updates, Newsletters, and Archives, just to name a few of the many functions that occur at Central Office.

As the manager, Judy also has two part time employees on hand.

Central office is Funded by groups and individual member contributions.

They receive **40% of the 7th Tradition** from meetings and events that pass the basket.

For those events not taking 7th tradition contributions, they charge 50.00 per hour.

(PLEASE SEE A MORE DETAILED EXPLANATION ABOVE UNDER INTERGROUP)

Please express the need to reevaluate your groups division of contributions monthly at your business meeting, as some entities need financial assistance more than others at various times. Currently, Central Office has a debt that needs assistance. Educating your home group is vital. It is also extremely helpful if contributions can be sent via online and on a monthly basis.

XIII Meeting closed at 1:10 p.m. with the Responsible Pledge.

Next meeting: **July 28**, 2024, at **10 a.m.**, Central Office

1515 E. Tropicana #720, Las Vegas, NV 89119

Zoom Code for District One Meeting: 826-6696-7634 pw/ 705500

Following is GSR Orientation 12:00 p.m.-1:00 p.m.

SAGSC meeting: 1:15 p.m. - 4 p.m.